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STAFF CAR PARK 

Our student’s safety is paramount when on the school grounds.  Unfortunately, we have had a lot of families 

parking in the staff car park again to drop off/pick up their child/ren.  This isn’t safe as we have students     

walking between moving cars to find their parents, parents cars blocking other cars, including staff who need 

to leave the car park. Our staff car park is allocated for our staff.  If you have a disabled parking permit there 

are two disabled parking bays in the Cyril Molineux Reserve car park, adjacent to our basketball courts.     

Alternative parking as outlined by the City of Casey in our Safe Around Schools information is included again 

in the newsletter.  This outlines other areas around the local community where parents can park including in 

local streets and courts. Thank you to those families who are doing the correct thing and parking in the     

recommended areas.  We want to keep everyone safe when moving to and from the school.  

 

COMMUNITY AFTERNOON 

It was wonderful to see so many families and friends enjoying the activities on offer during our Community 

Afternoon on Monday. I enjoyed walking and talking with parents and observing lots of fun being had as      

students and families enjoyed Zance, minor games, origami, art activities, watching the grade 5/6 movies and 

sharing their work within classrooms. Thank you very much for being a part of our afternoon and to our staff 

for opening their classrooms to celebrate our students’ achievements.  I look forward to many more fantastic 

activities like this in the future.  

 

ACT ING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

 

LAST DAY OF CANTEEN - FRIDAY 8TH DECEMBER 
 

LAST DAY OF TERM 4 -  WEDNESDAY 20TH DECEMBER AT 2:30PM 



 
 

PFA FUN RUN MONDAY 4th DECEMBER 

The weather forecast looks very good for our postponed fun run which is now being held on Monday 4th  

December.  Students are encouraged to dress up in their house colours or fancy dress.  They need to wear 

appropriate shoes for walking/running and apply sunscreen prior to the fun run.  Thank you to those families 

who have already sponsored their children. There is still time to keep collecting sponsors and the Compass 

online payment system is still open for fundraising collections until the 6th December. Thank you very much 

to Camp Australia for kindly donating money for our prizes and Zooper Doopers. Parents are most        

welcome to come and spectate and cheer on the day and the PFA will require some parents to help on the 

day to organise the event.   
 

COMMENCEMENT OF 2024 SCHOOL YEAR  

The first school day for our grade 1 to grade 6 children next year will be Wednesday 31st January. Teaching 

staff commence the 2024 school year on Monday 29th January, and we then have Tuesday 30th January as a 

designated professional development day.  Our prep students will commence on Thursday 1st February.  

Next year our prep students will have Wednesday 31st January, Wednesday 7th,14th, 21st and 28th February off 

from school to allow our prep teachers time to complete the mandated English online assessments. The  

Department of Education allows schools to modify the attendance days for our prep students so this  

assessment can be completed. Each prep child will have a prebooked time to attend on one of the     

Wednesdays to complete the assessment with their teacher.  
 

SAVE THE DATE: MONDAY 18th DECEMBER 

We are planning to have a celebratory final whole school assembly on Monday 18th December at 9:00am.     

Further information will be provided over the next few weeks.  
 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 

Q. If I have a concern, who should I talk to? 

A. If parents have any concerns, please approach your child’s teacher or email via Compass and arrange a 

time to meet. If parents want to meet with a member of the principal team, please contact the office to     

organise a time. We also love to hear about the celebrations and achievements of our students so please   

continue to share these as well.  
 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 

“Be there for others, but never leave yourself behind.” Dodinsky 

ACT ING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  



 

DIARY DATES: 
 

Fundraising Fun Run     Monday 4th December  

Prep Swimming Begins    Tuesday 5th December  

Grade 1 Chesterfield Farm Excursion  Friday 8th December  

Grade 3 Moonlit Sanctuary Excursion  Friday 8th December  

Grade 6 Camp     Wednesday 13th Dec - Friday 15th Dec 

Grade 2 Bricks4Kidz Incursion   Thursday 14th December  

Grade 6 Graduation     Monday 18th December  

Last Day of Term - 2:30pm finish  Wednesday 20th December  

 

NOTICES AND PAYMENTS DUE: 
 

Grade 6 2024 Jumpers    Friday 1st December  

Grade 1 Chesterfield Farm Excursion  Friday 1st December  

Grade 3 Moonlit Sanctuary Excursion  Friday 1st December  

Grade 6 Graduation Tickets    Friday 1st December 

Grade 2 Bricks4Kidz Incursion   Friday 8th December  
 

 
 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 
 



 

 

 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 





 



 

 

All library books are now overdue and need to be  

returned urgently. 

 

 

 

The final issue of Scholastic Book Club, for 2023, is closing at 5.00pm today, please finalise 

any orders by then. 

 

Don’t forget to use the GIFT function if your items are secret surprises! 

 

Happy reading, 

 

 Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor. 

 

 

If your child forgets their lunch, and a sandwich is 

provided by the canteen, please note that this will 

incur a charge of $2. 

 

The money needs to be handed to the office as 

soon as possible.  
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